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In Romans 1 the Apostle Paul wrote to the Christians in Rome introducing 
himself and letting them know of his longing to visit them for the first 
time.  
 
vv 13-15 
I want you to know, brothers and sisters, that I planned to visit 
you many times, although I have been prevented from coming 
until now. I want to harvest some fruit among you, just as I have 
done among the other Gentiles. I have a responsibility both to 

Greeks and to those who donôt speak Greek, both to the wise and to the 
foolish. Thatôs why Iôm ready to preach the gospel also to you who are in 
Rome.  
 

While Paul had never been to Rome and visited with the Christians there, he sensed a 
call from God to go to Rome. In late February, I recall reading the churchôs Ministry 
Information Form and being drawn to the congregation as I read.  
 
Sometime in May, I had my first conversation with the PNC, and I sensed an immediate 
connection to the folks on the PNC and the congregation. We had our second 
conversation in early June and by that time, I had a strong sense that God might be 
calling me to FPC Rockport. My subsequent visit to Rockport and my conversations 
with the PNC only strengthened that sense of call. 
Since that day, I have longed to visit the members of the congregation and become a 
part of the community of faith at FPC Rockport. Now that Marian and I have been here 
for almost 2 months, I can tell you that my sense of call continues to grow and 
strengthen. Because of the Coronavirus pandemic, we are unable to meet in the ways 
that ministers and congregations normally meet. This is for your health and safety as 
well as my familyôs.  
 
The PNC and I have been discussing ways to overcome those obstacles in ways that 
continue to abide by the CDCôs guidelines. In the near future, I suspect that the PNC 
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will share with the congregation some ways that we can all get to know each other 
better in small face-to-face gatherings. When the temperature gets a little less 
unbearable, I would like to begin scheduling some outdoor in-person visits with 
families where we find a shady spot, on your porch or yard, and sit getting to know 
each other.   
 
Just as I longed to come to Rockport and visit the community and church, I also long to 
get to know each of you more and more. I long for the day when we no longer need to 
wear masks, wash our hands compulsively, maintain six feet physical distance, and 
give only ñair hugsò. Until then, I hope you will help me accomplish our goal of getting 
to know each other better and better in ways that help everyone remain safe. 
 
With Christôs Love for All, 
 
Pastor Ed  

*  Stuff from the staff, contõd* 

World Communion Sunday, October 4th 
The first Sunday in October is designated as World Communion 
Sunday, which celebrates our oneness in Christ with all our 
brothers and sisters around the world.  Paul tells us that we are 
to ñdiscern the bodyò when we partake of Holy Communion, 
mindful that we note our relationship to all our brothers and 
sisters in Christ in the celebration.  One is not to go hungry 
while another is drunk! (I Cor. 11:21).  This is scandalous 
behavior opposed to the Way of Christ. 
 
World Communion Sunday (originally called World Wide Communion Sunday) is a gift of the 
Presbyterian Church to the larger ecumenical church.  The first celebration occurred at 
Shadyside Presbyterian Church in Pittsburgh, PA, in 1933 where Dr. Hugh Thompson Kerr 
served as pastor. 
 
John A. Dalles, a PCUSA pastor who has researched the history of World Communion Sunday 
notes this in his blog entry, reprinted from the October 7, 2002, issue of Presbyterian Outlook: 
Davitt S. Bell (the late Clerk of Session and church historian at Shadyside) recalled that Dr. 
Kerr first conceived the notion of World Communion Sunday during his year as moderator of 
the General Assembly (1930). Dr. Kerrôs younger son, the Rev. Dr. Donald Craig Kerr, who is 
pastor emeritus of the Roland Park Presbyterian Church in Baltimore, was sixteen in 1933. He 
has related that World Communion Sunday grew out of the Division of Stewardship at 
Shadyside. It was their attempt to bring churches together in a service of Christian unityðin 
which everyone might receive both inspiration and information, and above all, to know how 

Communion Sunday, October 4th 

We will observe the Sacrament of the Lordôs Supper during our worship 
service on October 4th via Zoom.  Please prepare the elements prior to 
worship. 
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*  Stuff from the staff, contõd* 

important the Church of Jesus Christ is, and how each congregation is interconnected one with 
another. When I asked Donald Kerr how the idea of World Communion Sunday spread from 
that first service to the world-wide practice of today, this is what he replied, ñThe concept 
spread very slowly at the start. People did not give it a whole lot of thought. It was during the 
Second World War that the spirit caught hold, because we were trying to hold the world 
together. World Wide Communion symbolized the effort to hold things together, in a spiritual 
sense. It emphasized that we are one in the Spirit and the Gospel of Jesus Christ.ò 
 
Celebration of World-Wide Communion Sunday was adopted as a denominational practice in 
the Presbyterian Church (US) in 1936.  Churches in other denominations were invited to 
celebrate with us from the beginning. Today, World Communion Sunday is celebrated around 
the world, demonstrating that the church founded on Jesus Christ peacefully shares God-given 
goods in a world increasingly destabilized by globalization and global market economies based 
on greed. 

Reformation Sunday, October 26th 
 
Reformation Day is celebrated on October 31st of the year. On this date in 
1517 Martin Luther posted his ñ95 Thesesò to the door of Wittenberg 
Church where he lived. On that holy day in the life of the Roman Catholic 
Church in 1517, Martin Luther, expressed his concerns over things he saw 
currently being practiced by the Roman Catholic Church. One of the prima-
ry concerns of this ñopen letter to the churchò was the selling of 
ñindulgencesò in order to release people from having to serve penance for 
their sins, which he considered trying to buy their way into heaven. He 
posted his theses on the doors to the church, where in that time period it was customary 
to place items which one wished to be discussed and debated. By doing so he opened up 
a debate with religious scholars of the time that eventually lead to the Protestant Refor-
mation. 
 
Presbyterians celebrate the tradition that grounds their faith on Reformation Sunday as artic-

ulated by the 5 Solas of the Reformation: Sola Scriptura (scripture alone), 
Sola Fide (Faith Alone), Sola Gratia (grace alone), Solus Christus 
(salvation through Christ Alone), Soli Deo Gloria (For the Glory of God 
Alone). These 5 foundational theological ideas undergird the Presbyterian 
and Reformed way of thinking about God, Jesus, and Salvation. 
 
I look forward to singing ñA Mighty Fortress is our Godò on the 26th as we 
remember that God is our rock and our fortress. 
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Worship Committee 

The Worship Committee held, via Zoom, its first meeting since March 2020.  It was good to be 
together.   
 
We thanked Rev. Boyce for the efforts he was putting into our current worship.  He  indicated he 
was currently recording worship, often at different times and different places and putting them 
together as we viewed it the past few Sundays.  He is currently using his cell phone to do this.  
We also commented how much we enjoyed our music Director, Yvonne Jaggard,  leading the 
singing of hymns and Merlene Flournoyôs accompaniment of some.  Yvonne indicated she 
planned to send out an email to choir members to invite them to come and sing with her if they 
wanted to do that. 
 
Lastly, Rev. Boyce indicated he planned to record his part of the service in the sanctuary to 
convey the feeling of familiar worship, even if it was not a person-to-person event.    
 
Something to Look Forward to:   Rev. Boyce showed an  Advent presentation ñThose Who 
Dreamò which he has used for several years and we voted to purchase it for use in our 
congregation this Advent season.  It focuses on the use of poetry, art, activities and scripture to 
move us through the Season of remembering Christôs coming in new ways.  It looked beautiful, 
exciting and inspiring.  Canôt wait! 
 
Goodbye & Good Speed:   The Committee sadly bid farewell to Carolyn Watters, who has 
served as a committee member and Childrenôs minister up until the beginning of the Pandemic.  
She and John are taking wings and moving to their new home in the very near future.   She will 
be greatly missed on our committee and as our Childrenôs minister in worship. 
 
For the Worship Committee 
Adelaide Marlatt 

Worship Committee :  The  Music Department 

We have started using our musicians on Sundayôs Zoom Worship Service. We 
are able to record during the week and then Pastor Ed Boyce puts everything 
together for the service. I would like to have a few singers each week who feel 

comfortable singing together. I was thinking if we kept it to family members and small 
groups, we could social distance to record. The recording only takes 15-30 minutes. If you are 
comfortable doing this, please let me know via email at yvonnejaggard01@gmail.com. Also, 
let me know who you feel comfortable singing with. 
For example, the Goodlockôs and Jaggardôs have recorded together, as we are living in close 
proximity so we feel comfortable being together. 
 
I look forward to hearing from you. I miss you all so much. 

òNotesó From the Music Director,  Yvonne Jaggard 
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Operations Committee  

 

 

ȹȉ±"ȡɔȉ±ȉ̃ȡ Ȉ±ǺƶȉȺ - August 31, 2020  

 

 

 

  Year to Date               8/31/20     8/31/19    2020 Budget  

 
 

  Income           $187,696      $186,572      $197,735 

  Expenses             $193,210      $173,168       $226,884  

 

 

Kay Stanley, 

Treasurer 

Building Use Request Policy Update  

New policies and procedures due to COVID-19 have been of great 

concern for our world.   As we are seeing first hand, these policies 

and procedures seem to be ever changing, and simply not what we 

are used to.  This is no different here in our church. 

  

Your RFPC Operations Committee has been working diligently on 

rolling out a new request for building use by members only.  

  

Please make an appointment with Kim to come by church to fill out and sign the form. 

The request will be under review of Operations on case by case basis.  We are hoping 

to have an electronic version of the form to complete in the future.  

  

The form will have date,  time of request, and also protocols for sanitation and 

disinfection that we all need to follow. You as the signer will be responsible for the 

execution of these protocols. 

  

Thank you for your on-going patience and flexibility as we navigate uncharted territory.  

  

Michael Henderson, Chairman of Operations 
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More from Operations Committee  

Operations is moving forward on opening the Meriam Ferrell Gym to committee 

meetings. This week the Stewardship Committee was the first to meet there Monday, 

September 28th. 
 

We are working on quotes for a hard wire into the gym for online and face to face 

worship, hopefully to be completed in the next couple of weeks.  
 

Operations is also looking at a 4k camera for streaming purposes.  The current camera 

that we have is 780p and will not capture streaming capabilities.  The cost on the new 

equipment to suit our needs will be close to $1,400.00.  We are currently soliciting 

donors if anyone is interested please contact Michael Henderson at 361-727-7900. 

We want to keep online services going for the members that are not able to attend F2F . 
 

Community Table:  
 

Operations would like to thank Susan O'Bryant for her hard work and dedication 

pursuing the grant for Community Table. Susan has secured $5,000.00 for purchasing 

any items that will be used for Community Table. 
 

We will begin conversations of opening Community Table back up to the public..  

This will require help to organize a drive thru type service for the community.  
 

Thank you all for your support in helping through these un -charted times that we are all 

living. 
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4 Gloria Garcia 
 Betsy Ann Burton 
 Ruben Garcia 
 8 Bev Jacobson 
 9 Michael Henderson 
 Parkie Luce 
11  Patricia Revel 
15 Salty Cruser 
 Zach Schuler 
18 Don Douglass 

 Debbie Shedden 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

20 Shiloh Jordan 
21 John Jackson 
 Rusty Little 
22 Pat Baugh 
26 Kim Thompson 
28       Barb Goodlock 
 Penny Neff 
31 Debbie Gatewood 

If your birthday is not listed, or in error, please call the church office        
at 729-6251 or email fpc.churchlady@yahoo.com. 

InReach Committee 

InReach has been unable to meet to sign birthday cards since the on-set of COVID-
19.  However, we still want you to know we are thinking of all of our October birth-

days, and wishing you all many blessings in the coming year! 

OutReach Committee  

The OutReach Committee met this past week, via Zoom, and discussed 
possible avenues for finding people in our community who have found 
themselves in need of monetary assistance and would benefit from a 
disbursement from the churchõs COVID-19 fund.   
 
(As a reminder é the COVID-19 fund was created last April when 
members of our church body donated portions of their stimulus checks 
received from the federal government.  The OutReach Committee was 
tasked with the job of finding persons in need, due to the loss of a job, etc. during the 
pandemic.) 
 
This month, a single mom, who has lost her job due to the effects of the corona virus on our 
local economy and is now looking for a new one, will receive tuition assistance to the Odyssey 
Afterschool Program for two of her three children, and help with their grocery bill.   
 
If you would like to donate to the COVID-19 fund or have information about someone who may 
be in need of the fundõs help, please contact Kim, our wonderful church lady, at 361.729.6251.  
 
OutReach Committee Members: 
Patti Brinkerhoff, Barbara Fillat, Susan OõBryant, Jacque Park, and Ed Boyce  
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Faith, not fear. Prayer, not panic. Response, not retreat. 
 

Words I read, this week, which have encouraged me to think differently during these days of uncertainty.  If there was 
ever a time the old adage, ñthe Church is not a buildingò rings true, it is now! 
 

While our Session is still deciding the safest and best way to open our church doors, it continues to be difficult to feel a 
true sense of community in our church body.  Admittedly, at least for me, Zoom just doesnôt do it!  So, how can I change 
that feeling? 
 

I often remind myself that Christians before us were dispersed because of persecution, resulting in the spread of the 
Gospel far and wide.  Perhaps our current forced dispersion will awaken the church, and me, to new ways in sharing 
Godôs love.   
 

Letôs try to make this our Churchôs moment to shine and use every means possible to share the Good News and meet the 
needs of others in an innovative way.  Hereôs some simple ways to share the Good News while still being ñsocially 
distanced.ò 
 

Practice the Two Twoôs ï Help Two:  Think of two people or families who may need help and 
contact them.  See what they say and help as you can. 

    Encourage Two:  Identify two other people to encourage.  ñI was thinking of you and prayed for you.  I 

love you and appreciate you.  Just wanted you to know.ò 
 

Write letters and send hand-drawn pictures to assisted living homesô 
residents ï As you could guess, visitation these homes is severely limited.  We have an opportunity to 
minister to loneliness through short, sweet words of encouragement and encouraging scripture. 

 

Pray ï Face-to-face interactions are scarce, yet many are more open to spiritual matters like never before.  Pray 

for opportunities to share the Gospel and pray that God will use our service to further His kingdom. 
 

ñPass the Peaceò by text ï During social time before our Sunday service or after the service, text a 
member of our church body, whether you saw them on Zoom or not, and write, ñMay our Lordôs Peace be with 
you.ò 

 
Susan OôBryant 
OutReach Committee Member 

More from the OutReach Committee 

              Peytonõs Quarantine Corner                                       

Many of you have met 
Carolinaôs granddaughter, 
Peyton.  Since distance 
learning started for the kidôs, 
Peyton has been spending her 
mornings with the office staff, 
attending class via Zoom, 
assisting Kim, and building 
beautiful toilet paper castles!  
Enjoy these pictures of 
ñPeytonôs Many Quarantine 
Adventures.ò 


